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January 18, 2024

Dear Friends of Second Church, 

I hope you enjoyed your first snow day in a while. 

For New York City, it had been 701 days since they’d last seen more than one inch of
snow, and I’m told that people were sort of glad for a coating…although the
temperature drop was not special in the same way and did not get many positive
reviews.

As it happens, I went into the City yesterday to see a good friend who was passing
through. Walking crosstown from Grand Central felt like standing in a wind tunnel,
and I found myself wondering what it might be like on Bora-Bora just then—or if
maybe Gilligan’s Island could use a pastor in the mix after all these years. 

There are those who say there is no such thing as bad weather, only inadequate
clothing — and I appreciate the spirit of that, although it isn’t my view.

But with that said, when it comes to living our lives in light of “current conditions,”
we know full well that the atmospheric ones are often far from the most challenging.

By the same token, in those other conditions (emotional, professional, relational…
you get it), it’s not like holing up and just waiting for better weather is a real option. 

We need to learn what we need to move forward even when we’re out in the
storm. Especially then. 

It’s important to be warm and dry, of course. What keeps us patient and focused?
What prompts us to speak or listen, or teaches us when to trust or stay skeptical?

Our faith has a lot to say on such topics, and a lot it would encourage us to know
about ourselves and the world as we head out into the elements…or discover
ourselves out among them by no choice of our own.

Jesus walking across the water, stilling the storm; Elijah seeking shelter from the
whirlwind and the fire, only to be greeted by the sound of sheer silence—Scripture is
well aware of the divine presence in places that seem downright godless, much less
hopeless by any human way of reckoning. 

It says in the most uncertain terms that godlessness is not a thing, and offers that
certainty as a place to begin, even when the storms seem to be doing their worst. 

God loves us in all seasons and all weathers—and any condition, even the most dire,
will finally reveal God’s presence for those with eyes to see. 
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As we enter the season of snow days and bitter winds, may we learn to look for him
and know the warmth of that love.

See you in church,

Sermons are always
available online: 
2CCSermons

If you can't make it in person, join us
via Livestream for our 10:30

a.m. Sunday service. 

http://bit.ly/SermonsMax
https://bit.ly/2CC-Livestream


Click here to register for
Children's Chapel

Join Jenny at Teddy Bear Story
Hour on Saturday, January 27,

February 24
& March 30 at 8:00 a.m.

Email Jenny for more
information

https://bit.ly/22-23-2CCChildrensChapel


Email Khaleigh for more
information

Mark your calendars...
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Email Jenny for more
information

Looking Ahead...



RSVP for Mardi Gras
Sunday

Around Town...
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RSVP for the YWCA MLK Event

Another wonderful VBS on Monday!

MLK-VBS was a blast! Big thank you to special guests Bobby "the builder"
DeAngelo, Bob "the flash" Capazzo, Cos Cob Librarian, Jan DeAngelo, and book

author and illustrator, Joe Belisle, for helping our day be extra special! 

Save the date: Our Good Friday VBS takes ​ place on March 29, details to come.

https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/WebLink.aspx?name=E341977&id=158
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